
From: Melani Lopera <Melani.Lopera@cityofchicago.org> 

Sent: Friday, January 31, 2025 9:49 AM 

To: Steve Berlin <Steve.Berlin@cityofchicago.org> 

Cc: Sendy Soto <Sendy.Soto@cityofchicago.org> 

Subject: Re: International Journal on Homelessness and Vanguard Summit 2025 

  

Hi Steve,  

  

I am letting you know that Sendy attended the International Journal on Homelessness Biennial 

Conference in Santiago, Chile at Universidad Alberto Hurtado from January 20-23, 2025. She also 

attended the Vanguard Summit in Santiago, Chile at Universidad Alberto Hurtado from January 22-23, 

2024. Sendy participated in her official capacity in these conferences and returned from her trip on 

January 25th. The travel and hotel were fully covered by The Ruff Institute of Global Homelessness. Also, 

some meals were covered by The Ruff Institute of Global Homelessness. Please let me know if there's 

additional information you may need.  

  

Thank you,  

Melani Lopera, MSW/MPH (she/her) 

Executive Assistant 

Office of the Mayor 

Email: Melani.Lopera@cityofchicago.org 

 

  

Follow Mayor Johnson on Instagram, Twitter, and Facebook. 

  

From: Melani Lopera <Melani.Lopera@cityofchicago.org> 

Sent: Thursday, October 24, 2024 2:52 PM 

To: Steve Berlin <Steve.Berlin@cityofchicago.org> 

Cc: Sendy Soto <Sendy.Soto@cityofchicago.org> 

Subject: International Journal on Homelessness and Vanguard Summit 2025 

  

Hi Steve,  

  

I am reaching out to you on behalf of Chief Homelessness Officer, Sendy Soto. I am helping her prepare a 

travel memo for an upcoming conference. The International Journal on Homelessness Biennial 

Conference will take place in Santiago, Chile at Universidad Alberto Hurtado from January 20-23, 2025. 
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The Vanguard Summit will take place in Santiago, Chile at Universidad Alberto Hurtado from January 22-

23, 2024. The travel and hotel are fully covered by The Ruff Institute of Global Homelessness. Also, some 

meals will be covered by The Ruff Institute of Global Homelessness. Please let me know if there's more 

information you need.  

  

  

Thank you, 

  

Melani Lopera, MSW/MPH (she/her) 

Executive Assistant 

Office of the Mayor 

Email: Melani.Lopera@cityofchicago.org 

 

  

Follow Mayor Johnson on Instagram, Twitter, and Facebook. 

  

  

 

  

 

mailto:Melani.Lopera@cityofchicago.org
https://www.instagram.com/chicagosmayor/
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/twitter.com/chicagosmayor__;!!PNIJT53vt-2ODjo2uw7j9A!QnIpx0hoLD_nMFUWjMrndv1r1CF_-dcrFpCEidDkjLb_Ehx9QeUuMUncQIWBMYjctS2ydOm8HcWEDGSADVzgdUA5AzXEonJdK2JEYg$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100092157126212&mibextid=LQQJ4d__;!!PNIJT53vt-2ODjo2uw7j9A!QnIpx0hoLD_nMFUWjMrndv1r1CF_-dcrFpCEidDkjLb_Ehx9QeUuMUncQIWBMYjctS2ydOm8HcWEDGSADVzgdUA5AzXEonJK-Z-m1g$

